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 FOR DECISION

 

FIFTEENTH ITEM ON THE AGENDA 

Report of the Director-General 

Eighth Supplementary Report: Chief Internal 
Auditor position – Recommendation 

1. According to the Staff Regulations, article 4.2(d), and article 14.20 of the Financial Rules, 
the position of Chief Internal Auditor shall be filled by the Director-General after 
consultation with the Governing Body. This document informs the Governing Body of the 
steps taken by the Director-General before submitting his proposal, as presented to the 
Officers of the Governing Body on 23 March. 

2. An internal/external call for candidatures was made in respect of the position of Chief 
Internal Auditor. The call was posted on the ILO web site and in both The Economist and 
the International Public Auditor. A total of 82 applications were received. In keeping with 
standard procedures, all applications were reviewed in order to establish a list of 
candidates to be interviewed. Four candidates, three external and one internal, were 
interviewed by a panel of senior ILO managers, which then submitted its report and 
recommendation to the Director-General. 

3. The Director-General is proposing Ms Keiko Kamioka to fill the position. Ms Kamioka is 
a 53-year-old Japanese national, who holds a BSc in accounting from the University of 
North Carolina and is a Certified Public Accountant. She joined the ILO in 1998 and is 
currently Chief, Treasury and Accounts Branch, a position that she has held for the past six 
years. Her duties include the coordination of responses to internal and external audits and 
managing the production of audited accounts. Ms Kamioka is also a member of the 
Accountability Committee, the SHIF Management Committee and the Reports Board. 
Prior to joining the ILO, Ms Kamioka worked in the United Nations Development 
Programme as a Senior Finance Policy Adviser for nine years. Previously, she was 
employed as a Senior Auditor with KPMG Peat Marwick Main and Company in New 
York.  

4. In light of the above, the Governing Body may wish to express its support with 
the proposal of the Director-General. 

 
 

Geneva, 23 March 2007.  
 

Point for decision: Paragraph 4. 
 


